Town of Dickinson Planning Board
Meeting Minutes for January 29, 2024

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Chairman Ford

Town Officials Present: D. Morello, J. Mickelson, J. Ford, B. Sands, H. Van Houten, T.
Burns

Absent:

Approval of Minutes: Approval of January 2024 minutes moved by D. Morello,
seconded by H. Van Houten, all members voted in favor - minutes were approved

Approval of Summary of 2023 Document: Approval of the Summary of 2023
document moved by D. Morello, seconded by B. Sands, all members voted in favor -
Summary of 2023 Document approved

Chairman of Planning Board Vote: The vote to approve H. Van Houten as Chairman
of the Planning Board moved by B. Sands, seconded by D. Morello, all members voted
in favor - Chairman of Planning Board approved

Co-Chair of Planning Board Vote: The vote to approve J. Mickelson as Co-Chair of
Planning Board moved by J. Ford, seconded by D. Morello, all members voted in favor -
Co-Chair of Planning Board approved

New Business:

Old Business: Past comprehensive plan documents are still being located and
compiled. Potential resources will be sought out for assistance in updating the Town’s
comp. plan. This includes Broome County Planning Department and possibly
Binghamton University grad students in relevant departments. Port Dickinson also has
a recently developed plan that could be used as a resource for formatting and design.
Census data is difficult to acquire and decipher - will reach out to the county for
assistance in this topic. The board discussed upcoming projects and the solar
moratorium potentially being lifted depending on the Town Board’s next meeting(s).

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn moved by B. Sands, seconded by J. Mickelson, all
members voted in favor - meeting adjourned at 7:04 p.m.



